# School Advisory Council (SAC) Fellsmere Elementary School 3:45 p.m., January, 14, 2019

## **Agenda**

#### Old Business

 Reading and Approval of the December SAC Minutes- Approved by Noe Chico.

#### New Business

- Update on School Improvement Plan- Mr. Echeverria/Mrs. Matheny-
  - Update on SIP, no changes from original plan. Same mission, moving forward towards our reading goals: ELA- 50%, Math- 65%, Science 55%. Mrs. Matheny also shared with parents how to access our SIP via the school district website.
- Parent Survey Review- Mr. Echeverria/Mrs. Matheny-
  - Schools are trying to work with parents to make school better.
    Parents read and reviewed the 2018 Parent Survey. The parents do not find completing the survey to be a burden. Parents can access the form online. The front office staff enters all information into the computer.
  - Suggestions: Mr. Chico suggested a follow up to Question 21: My child has access to internet at home. If the parent says no, the following question may be, "Do you need help with getting access to internet?" Mr. Chico also suggested a follow up to Question 23/24: How would you grade your school/district? Suggestion: "Do you know your school's grade? Would you like information on your school's current grade?"

### Open Forum

- Gala for Teacher of the Year and Employee of the Year is tonight (1/14/19), administration and teachers will be there to celebrate Ms. Shoemaker and Daisy Rios!
- o Mr. Chico provided feedback from FES Friday Night Awards ceremony: 1. Having students pre-lined up for each specific award (While all A honor is being called, AB honor students should step to the side of the stage to prepare.) 2. The ceremony took 'too long', keep it to an hour. 3. Sign in sheet: One signature

per family but add an additional spot for number of people attending with each family. 4. The lighting at the entrance to the school: it was very dark when parents were leaving the awards ceremony and there are not lights for the walkway. Suggestions were made that perhaps SAC could fund solar lighting to solve this safety issue.

o Mrs. Matheny shared that we will be conducting a State Wide Tornado Drill at Jan. 16<sup>th</sup>. Communications testing will also be taking place via text messages and radio.

Adjournment- 4:20			
Notes:			